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The resurfacing of Courts 1 - 4 is now complete. Happy to report they 

look “smashing” and are playing very well. Hallelujah!   

The new deck extension provides fantastic courtside viewing...think we 

may have to sell seats at finals and exhibitions! :)  

Our new balustrade kindly sponsored by ABBAS Balustrades, Gates, 
Fences and Handrails, is almost finished.  We just need to get the film 

on the glass, handrails on stairs, plus some signage. 

The new ramp is awaiting a handrail so huge appreciation to Mackay 
Stathnaver Trust for providing the funds for this handrail.  Thank you to 

our club member Viv Hill!   

The final touches to the fencing including wind cloth, Golden Homes 

banners, court numbers are not far away. We are also sorting out light-
ing for the stairs. Do you like the seat under the tree?  

Courts - Fencing - Deck - Balustrade - etc 

Mount Maunganui Tennis Club Newsletter 

Who 

dropped 

their phone 

between the 

cracks of the 

deck at club 

day? 

One of 

Scott's first 

tasks as our 

new Proper-

ty Convenor. 

Retrieved in 

no time! 

Nice one 

Scotty!  

March 2022 

 

We’ve been busy! 

A Club is nowhere without it’s 

special people  

✓ Thanks Linda and Les Fleming, for voluntarily 

dealing with our recycling and helping us 

contribute to looking after our planet!  

✓ Thanks to Esta for all the burgers you’ve 

made in the past at Business House Tennis!  

Yum yum!! The batten has now been passed 

to Dave who’s introducing new menu’s to add 

to the Burgers.  Welcome Dave! 

✓ Welcome to our new Assistant Coach Luke 

Hamilton who has fitted in well and quick-

ly...we love you! Check out his credentials 

here  

✓ Our fabulous voluntary committee are having 

fun working for you...well, most of the time :)  

We’re looking for a Promotions person to join 

our team. Very rewarding role. Please call 

Ingrid, 0277778289 for more info.  

✓ Thanks Pam for your valued time running the 

bar along with our committee and duty team. 

✓ Thanks to all the help in the kitchen, it’s very 

much appreciated and noticed!  

Thank you to our partner       

Golden Homes!  Your              

support for our club has         

been exceptional 

Midweek Ladies  

Prior to Christmas, our Mount Maunganui 
Midweek Ladies won all of the Interclub 
divisions, plus third place in one of the divi-

sions.  Whoop whoop!  Nice work ladies! 

MWL Club Champs are in session with re-
sults to come in the next newsletter.   

Our popular  

Annual Mount New World Family 

Tennis Challenge  

is on 10 April 

A fantastic family day of tennis! 

Open to children, partnering with par-

ents, grandparents, legal guardians, 
Aunties, Uncles. Also husbands and 
wives, partners and siblings grades.   

We finish off with great prizes and a 

gourmet pizza party! 

Entry forms here  

Tennis  

Prize-giving  

Celebrations  

 

9th of April 3.30pm fol-
lowing club play.  Mark 

your calendar as we 
want to not only cele-
brate our wins but many 

other areas also.  Come 
join a festive occasion!  

All results in next news. 

Congratulations Sophie Karl!  

Selected (17U) for the Wai-

kato Bays National Teams 

event. 

https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Coaching/Camps
https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Coaching/Camps
https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Coaching/Camps
https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Coaching/Camps
https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Coaching/Camps
https://clubspark.kiwi/mtmaunganui/Events/Tournaments
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Junior Club days continue although numbers are down, likely due to 
the current Covid situation.   

Club Champs start this week Friday 18th March with Orange and Red 
Ball and next week we have Green Ball and some Yellow Ball games. 

To enter online through Tournament Planner (Yellow and Green ball 
only, go here or you can put your name on the board in the club rooms 
or call Lynne on 0210436612 or Paul 02102363223.  

Mount Juniors are well represented at Tennis WBOP Junior squad 
training, with good results at the Junior Residentials in November. 

Currently we have Nikau Going, Sam Coley, Hugh Blair, Mitch Hill,  
Lucy Goodwin, Ella Coley and Zola Bailey attending training on      
Monday nights and again every second Sunday. 

 

Results for Residentials Competition : 

12 Girls Ella Coley won the Plate 

14 Girls Lucy Goodwin Runner/Up 

12 Boys Hugh Blair R/Up 

14 Boys Nikau Going 3rd place 

 

Well done to our juniors!! 

 

Junior Prizegiving will be held 8th April 4.30pm.  Always heaps of fun! 

Mount New World Family Challenge 2021  
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Junior Report 

 

To all Club Members ...if you see anything need-

ing attention or repair, please let one of the com-

mittee or Paul know if you cannot fix yourself.  

Electrician wanted please  

to pop a few lights into our new stairs. 

Your help will be much appreciated! 
Call 0277778289 

Till next newsletter, on behalf of your Committee, Kia Kaha, stay 

safe and see you on court. 

 

 

 

 

President 

Ingrid.f@xtra.co.nz   

Senior Singles Club Champs  

this Saturday from 12noon.  
 

Enter through Tournament Planner here 

or call Jill 0272664044 or  
Tom 0274377751 

Singles Social Games 

If you’re wanting to find someone for a 
game of singles go to this  WhatsApp 

page here  Enjoy! 

"Tennis is a perfect combination 

of violent action taking place in an 

atmosphere of total tranquillity" 

- Billie Jean King. 

https://tnz.tournamentsoftware.com/tournament/D5C168BD-B37F-4493-9942-DF3DB5C38C9E
https://tnz.tournamentsoftware.com/tournament/9939C7F3-BE6F-4A99-9EEC-D10A9889BDC3
https://chat.whatsapp.com/GmibSDL1B5f6pRsNfDQGvO

